Briefing – ESEA Reauthorization:
Elementary and Secondary Education Act of 1965 Reauthorization
The U.S. Congress is working to update federal laws regarding elementary and secondary education.  A variety of bills have been introduced on various related topics, including H.R. 1891, the Setting New Priorities in Education Spending Act.  This bill, introduced by Rep. Duncan Hunter (R-CA) would eliminate 43 of the 80 K-12 programs run by the DoE that have been deemed “wasteful’ or “duplicative.” 

One of the programs facing elimination under this proposal is Elementary and Secondary School Counseling, a competitive grant program authorized by ESEA to expand elementary and secondary counseling opportunities.  Another proposal for this grant program has come from the President who suggested, through his last budget request, that this program become one of six consolidated programs under the larger Successful, Safe, and Healthy Students program.
Bottom Line
Either way, it is clear that the Elementary and Secondary School Counseling program is under threat of either consolidation or elimination.  Elected officials must  hear from you as to the value of these programs to their constituents. 

